
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

Minutes

November 11, 2004 

The meeting was convened on November 11, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at Miner Elementary School

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Harris-Stevens, Musante, Rice and Ward

In the absence of the Chair, Commissioner Alberti convened the meeting 7:00 pm. 

Agenda 

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the agenda be modified so that the Treasurer’s Report and Quarterly report could be approved before the ANC lost its quorum, as Commissioner Harris-Stevens had to leave early. He also moved that the item of new business regarding the modification of the Advertising allocation for the Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill be moved up.  Commissioner Musante also asked to have an item about a pending grant moved up on the agenda. It was also agreed to move up the discussion about supporting the approval of a stipulated license for the Majestic on H Street. Finally, Commissioner Rice requested that the discussion of a letter to DHCD requesting that community members be appointed to the proposal selection committees for the Maryland Avenue firehouse and the police station be moved up.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, and passed without objection.  
1. Treasurer’s Report


Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC accept the Quarterly Report for the Fourth Quarter (7/1 through 9/30) of the fiscal year.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that after a comment from the DC Auditor’s Office, there is a change in the way he is reporting checks in the report, listing those that have been written rather than those that have cleared, so the Quarterly report will jibe with the Treasurer’s report.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Musante and accepted without objection.


Commissioner Alberti then addressed the issue of the amounts that were allocated for advertising for next year, stating that the figures that had been approved had been inaccurate.  An additional $32.90 will need to be allocated for the Voice of the Hill, and an additional $656 is required for the Hill Rag, for a total of $2826 for the Hill Rag and DC North, which includes discounts. Motion:  Commissioner Alberti moved that an additional $32.90 be allocated for Voice of the Hill, and $656 for the Hill Rag.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, and approved without objection.

2. Community Outreach Committee

Commissioner Musante brought before the Commission a grant request from the Gibbs School PTA.  The grant is for pompoms and a mat for Gibbs School cheerleaders.  It is for 20 girls, and keeps them involved in bettering themselves and working with role models.  . Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the grant be approved.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  He called on Elizabeth Nelson, who said that there are also 20 younger girls involved in the program, and introduced Renee Perry, who coaches the team, and spoke of the benefits of having the girls in a program where there is discipline.  The pompoms are for the younger girls.  The grant was approved without objection.

3. Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing Committee

ABL Committee Chair Mary Beatty said that the ABL Committee had voted to support the application of the Majestic, at 1368 H Street NE.  She said that there had been a voluntary agreement with the previous owners of that location, and the new owners were amenable to meeting the conditions in the previous agreement and are willing to sign a similar agreement.  They have signed a “promissory note” that they will go into an agreement with the community.  There was a discussion about whether there is a difference between a letter of support and a letter expressing that there is no objection.  With a stipulated license, they require a letter saying that there is no objection.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC send a letter of no objection to the granting of a stipulated license.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  Commissioner Rice suggested a friendly amendment saying that there is an agreement that they have agreed to certain points to be put into a voluntary agreement.  There was discussion as to whether the voluntary agreement should be signed before or after they were in operation.  Commissioner Alberti suggested that the letter be written but held until there is a letter from the Majestic owners saying that they agree in principle with the points in the voluntary agreement and will sign such an agreement.  Commissioner Alberti accepted the modification, and it passed without objection. 

4. Economic Development and Zoning


Commissioner Rice reported that at the meeting to discuss the disposition of the old Maryland Avenue fire station, and the police station on 9th Street it was mentioned that DHCD Director Stanley Jackson might appoint one or more members of the community to serve as members of the selection committee for proposals for the future use of those sites, so there would be direct community involvement.  Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to Stanley Jackson requesting that the representative of the single member district be appointed to the selection panel for each property.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and passed without objection.


At this point in the meeting Commissioner Harris-Stevens left, and there was no longer a quorum.  Commissioner Alberti stated that the ANC could not take any action because of the loss of a quorum.  Commissioner Alberti then returned to the top of the agenda.

5. Minutes


Minor corrections were made to the minutes.  The minutes could not be accepted because there was no quorum.

6. Community Comment


Raphael Marshall presented a petition to the ANC from 67 (originally 80) ANC 6A01residents that are “opposed to the negative impact liquor stores are having on our community.  Family Liquor is having such a negative impact on our ability to have peace, order and quiet in our community.  We do not want single sales of beer and malt liquor.”  Commissioner Alberti said that the petition would be passed on to Chairman Joe Fengler and to the ABL Committee, which would take action on it.


Mark Borberly announced a meeting about the firehouse at 1341 Maryland Avenue to get community input on alternatives at the home of Craig and Bonnie Ward.  He also mentioned that there has been agreement on a voluntary agreement with N-A-Minut, and he working on getting signatures.


Commissioner Alberti mentioned that in January there would be three new Commissioners: 01-Robyn Holden; 05-Mary Beatty, and 06-Mark Borberly.


Jason Rosenbaum expressed his disappointment that Commissioner Harris-Stevens could not stay for five or ten more minutes to discuss community concerns about the sale of singles in her SMD.  Commissioner Alberti responded that the issue will be taken up at the next ABL Committee meeting, at Sherwood Rec Center November 16, and they will come to some decision and make a recommendation to the entire ANC.  He mentioned that the ANC has a great deal to cover and the detailed work is done in committee and it’s to the community’s advantage, and he encouraged everyone to attend the meeting.

7. Single Member District Reports


Commissioner Alberti extended Chairman Fengler’s apology for his absence due to a family emergency, and pointed out his detailed SMD report in the packet.  He also apologized for the last minute change of venue for the meeting.


Commissioner Rice talked about the ANC’s appeal of the certificate of occupancy for the Blimpie at 8th and H Streets NE.  The Board of Zoning Adjustment granted the ANC’s appeal, but before any action is taken, it is necessary to wait for the transcript of the BZA decision.  Until then, Blimpie will continue to operate. The outcome may mean that the establishment will have to apply for a special exception and there will be an opportunity for community comment on traffic, trash and other impacts.  It also may mean that the ANC will have the opportunity to look at other establishments using the Blimpie decision as leverage.


He also discussed the HazMat bill (Hazardous Materials).  He went to the Council with representatives of other Ward 6 ANCs to speak with Councilmembers.  The legislation failed on a 5-5 vote, but it may come up for another vote before the end of the year.  Councilmember Ambrose was out because of illness.  There may have been a misunderstanding that the Mayor was planning to veto the bill, which turned out to not be true, so there may be another opportunity for the legislation to pass.  


Commissioner Alberti spoke about his SMD’s petition for a moratorium on the sale of singles on 15th Street NE.  There has been one hearing, and there will be another.  Eight residents testified at the first hearing.  Opposition was brought by the Alcoholic Beverage Wholesalers.  They brought liquor wholesalers and two of the owners. More evidence will be presented at the next hearing.


Commissioner Ward reported that there was illegal dumping on Maryland Avenue, right near the firehouse.  It was personal property, including furniture and televisions, and after asking to have it removed, DPW got involved, found some papers and issued a fine of $1000.  If the dumping can be documented, there is something that can be done.  Commissioner Rice mentioned that it’s possible to call and have up to seven items picked up free.

8. Officer Reports


Commissioner Alberti discussed Commissioner Fengler’s idea of advertising for additional committee members, because additional committee members are needed—especially for the Public Safety Committee--and it’s an important way for the community to be involved.  He said that at the December meeting there would be a discussion of ways to attract new committee members.  He then asked the audience to consider serving on committees, which meet once a month, with a little outside research.  It benefits the ANC to have effective committee work.


Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s report, but since it couldn’t be approved, he suggested that people look it over, and said that it would be discussed at the next meeting.  


Commissioner Musante said he had received a letter from the District Department of Transportation with a list of trees that are to be removed in 6A area. The trees are deemed to be dead and will be removed by the end of November.  The removal is part of maintaining a healthy tree canopy.  Commissioner Rice discussed the removal process, saying it a two-step procedure.  He said that there is number one can call for removal.  Commissioner Musante said that adjacent property owners will be notified.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that if the stump isn’t removed after several months, one should call, as well as doing so if the tree isn’t replaced after a reasonable amount of time.

9. Committee Reports


Economic Development and Zoning:  Commissioner Rice announced the next meeting of the Committee, and that the agenda would include discussion of the disposition of the firehouse and police station.


Community Outreach: Commissioner Rice announced that the next meeting would be the final committee meeting of the year, and if people have grant applications they want taken care of by the current commission, it will have to be done at the meeting on November 15th.  Commissioner Alberti said that after that, the new Commission will have to decide on the process they will use.  Elizabeth Nelson mentioned that if there are questions about applications, the applicant should contact an ANC member in advance of the meeting.


Alcohol Beverage and Licensing: Mary Beatty introduced herself as the new committee chair.  She said there were two additional items that required committee votes:  the first was a change of address so that communication from the ABC would come directly to the ANC rather than to Chairman Fengler’s home address.  She asked whether that had to come to a vote.  Commissioner Alberti said it didn’t need a vote and should be changed. He said that there was no box number when they took over and had been remiss in not changing the address from members’ home addresses.  


The other item is the request by the residents, mentioned earlier in the evening, on the Family Liquor issue.  Commissioner Alberti and Ms. Beatty agreed that the issue should have a full hearing at the ABL Committee meeting and a recommendation be brought to the full ANC at the next meeting.  Ms. Beatty said that she was hoping to have a full discussion about the H Street corridor at the next meeting, and to develop a strategy for proceeding.  Raphael Marshall asked whether the full committee will be there for the meeting, as several people had come to this meeting with the idea it would be considered.  


Public Safety: Commissioner Harris-Stevens has not held a committee meeting.

10. Unfinished Business

Update on H Street Liquor License Negotiations:  Commissioner Alberti reported that there are five liquor licenses are being protested, and the ANC is representing the protesters.  The ANC’s attorney has been in communication with the ANC. While he has received a communication on three of the establishments and progress is being made, he hasn’t had an opportunity to discuss it fully with the attorney and so will not comment on what’s happening.  Hopefully, there will be a report at the next meeting.  Commissioner Rice mentioned that the ANC is trying to get as much of its model voluntary agreement in place as possible.  Commissioner Ward pointed out that the ABL committee drafted a voluntary agreement and that limits are promised.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that 1101 Convenience Market, the Family Mart, and the Sun and Moon Grocery have been in discussion.  One of the remaining two establishments was in attendance at the meeting and was urged to attend the ABL meeting.

11. New Business

Update on DHCD Request for Proposals on 1341 Maryland Avenue NE and 525 9th Street NE: Commissioner Rice reported that the process for the disposition of the two properties is moving forward, and progress is being made with the Request for Proposal (RFP) process which will determine what will be located at those sites, which will based on selection criteria determined by a panel.  The Economic Development Committee will have a meeting at the end of November, which will focus on what the community wants.  Each of the two properties is moving separately, and each will have its own RFP with its own criteria.  The ANC is requesting representation on the selection panel, and there will be numerous points along the way where the community can weigh in.  The RFPs will be ready at the beginning of the year, and there will be a 90-day review process, after which it goes to the Council.  Hopefully by the summer there will be an idea of what the outcome will be.  Commissioner Alberti asked about community input up to this point, and was told that DHCD held a well-attended community meeting, and the ANC will make formal recommendations.  There is a thin line between keeping the community informed and not giving any bidders an unfair advantage in the process.  Richard Sundberg asked what suggestions have been made for the reuse of the buildings, and Commissioner Rice said that for 525 9th Street, there have been suggestions for multiple-family housing, In the past, housing funds have gone into that site, so there is a feeling that it should be used for residential purposes.  There was a petition circulated on the old firehouse asking for some kind of community gathering place.  There will be a lot more discussion on that at the meeting on the 17th.  DHCD is concerned about how that any public use for that building will be self-sustaining.


H Street Alley between 12th and 13th Street: Commissioner Alberti called attention to Commissioner Fengler’s report, which has nine items requiring attention, ranging from the need to stop illegal automobile mechanics from working in the alley, to the removal of foot pegs on utility poles to prevent access to residential yards, to the installation of cameras in the alley.  This issue will be discussed at the next meeting.

12. Community Comment

Gary Chow, the manager of Yes! Market, came to offer his service to mediate in some situations with the convenience store merchants.  He said he has been in this country for 35 years, and wants to help find ways to assist these grocers in succeeding in their work.  He said he works with the Korean-American Grocers Association and the DC Merchants Association, and just wants to help in understanding their issues.


Steven Kim introduced himself, and said that while he has no business in DC, he deals with the ABC for the Korean-American Grocers Association, and he to would like to help bridge the gap between the merchants and the neighborhood,


Nicole Bass asked why the ANC didn’t publicize its meetings at the local groceries.  Commissioner Alberti said that some Commissioners take advantage of that, but it would be very helpful if the merchants were encouraged to allow fliers to be posted announcing the monthly meetings.  He reiterated where the ANC advertised each month.  The committee meetings are also advertised in the Hill Rag and the Voice of the Hill.  He also said that there are places where the monthly agenda packets can be picked up before the meetings, and, additionally there is a web site.  Commissioner Musante mentioned that there was supposed to be an annual flier distributed door-to-door for posting on refrigerators, and he took responsibility for not getting it done.  He said that he hoped it would be done at the beginning of the year.  Elizabeth Nelson mentioned that the web site has all the information.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

